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USER NOTICE 

 

Title National Insurance Threshold Increase from 6th July 

Purpose To advise Payroll Managers of the threshold increase and associated 
HMRC communication  

Intended 
Audience 

ESR Payroll Teams 

 

 

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

NOT PROTECTIVELY MARKED 

UN3168 - National Insurance Threshold Increase from 6th July            27/05/2022 

SUBJECT 
 
Advice on the forthcoming National Insurance Threshold Increase 
 
DETAIL 
 
Following the Chancellor’s Spring Statement the UK government announced that National Insurance 
thresholds would be increased from the 6th July 2022.  In advance of this change HMRC will be writing 
to Employing Authorities asking them to ensure the payroll software they use is updated to reflect this.   
 
This notice is to advise that ESR will be updated with these changes in Release 54 which is scheduled 
for the weekend commencing 24thJune.  There is no further action required by users to enable this to 
happen.   
 
 
ACTION REQUIRED 
 
None. 
 
 
FURTHER INFORMATION 
 
None 
 
 
 
NEXT UPDATE 
 
None planned 
 


